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Christian Education    

                                                               by Barb Mayfield 
 

Sunday School Summer Break 
 

Sunday School will break for 

the summer and resume after 

Labor Day. If you are 

interested in meeting for Bible 

Study during the summer, 

please speak up. We are open to scheduling a 

midweek study in homes if interest exists. 
 

VBS 2016 – The Amazing Race 
 

June 26-30:   6 – 8:30PM 

 Our race will take the 

children on a worldwide 

race across several 

continents, exploring a 

new country each night. 

If you have items from any of the countries 

listed below that you are willing to loan us for 

décor and educational purposes, please tell Barb 

Mayfield. We are collecting items in the 

upstairs classroom next to the kitchen. Be sure 

to label all items so that they can be returned. 

Countries we will visit:  Brazil, Scotland, 

South Korea, Nigeria, and the USA. 
 

Next VBS planning meeting:  

June 6
th

:  6:30PM at FPC 
 

If you are interested in helping, please join us. 

A sign-up sheet for helping with meals will be 

posted in the Fellowship Room. 
 

Geneva Center Event 

and Camperships 
 

On May 22
nd

 we took a 

charter bus to Geneva 

Center and introduced 

children and parents to 

the wonderful facilities and experienced a taste 

of camp. The weather was beautiful and 

everyone had a fabulous time. 
 

We raised over $1200 towards camp 

scholarships and to date we have 5 children 

signed up to attend camp. Thank you for your 

generosity!! 

 

June Library Corner 
 

                  by Laraine MacLauchlan 
 

Reminder, the library is on vacation 

for the summer since Oasis is not in 

session.  See you in the fall! 

 

Presbyterian Women 

   

                                                                   by Jane Bishop 
 

The Mary-Martha Circle will 

meet June 21 in the Fellowship 

Room at 7:00PM.  The Hostess 

will be Laraine MacLauchlan; 

Year Book of Prayer, Laraine 

MacLauchlan;  Horizons, Donna 

Sholty; Bible Study, Jane 

Kearns.  All women are invited. 
 

Thrift Shop Schedule for June 
 

Thurs. June 2……..Libby S .......... Sort & Mark 

Sat. June 11 ........... Libby S……...…...Sacker   Sort & Mark  

Sat. June 18 ….......Joan M. ...................... Tags  

Sat. June 25............Donna S .................. Cashier Sort & Mark  
 

2016 Birthday Offering  

To date:  $511.24 has been given to the 

offering.  Congratulations, blessed givers – you 

are the greatest!!! 

 

Worship Committee 
 

                                                              by Terry Langston 
 

Communion will be on July 3
rd

, 

2016, with Carrie Munson 

blessing and serving the elements.  

She will also be bringing us the 

message on that worship day.   
 
 

June 5 - DeAnn Rowe 

June 12 – Mark Good 

June 19 – Lee McReynolds 

June 26 – Jason Burns 

July 3 – Carrie Munson (communion will   

                                              be served) 

 



Clerk of Session 
 

                                                  by Laraine MacLauchlan 
 

Our next session meeting will be on June 12
th

 

following the Congregational meeting. 
 

Adam’s Mill worship service 

will be on July 17
th

 at 

10:00AM.  Please bring lawn 

chairs, table service, and a 

covered dish to share.  Join 

the fellowship! 

 

Stewardship/Missions 
 

                                                                  by Joe Mayfield 
 

May weather has been a bit unsettled hasn't it?  

Let's take some time out of our day and pray for 

our farmers.  I know it is a stressful time.  Pray 

for them,  the peace that passes 

understanding, for safety and 

for them to know that God and 

his Son love them very much. 
 

Fisher and Associates has completed a 

review of our 2014 and 2015 "books".   

Only a few minor adjustments in 

Quickbooks were needed to brings us 

up to date.  No significant problems or concerns 

were found.  
 

Income through April 30th was $ 29,300 

Expenses were $ 30,900. Thanks again for your 

generosity and faithfulness.  We will prevail! 
 

I wanted to include a couple of event dates for 

your calendar.  Add our Block Party and VBS 

kickoff on June 15th, 5:30 

PM.  Add our annual Adams 

Mill Service with Cutler on 

July 17th at 10:00 AM with a 

carry-in afterward.  
 

We are looking forward to a busy and 

productive summer, please continue to pray 

each day for our church, for the new pastor that 

God is choosing for us in his time, for our 

community, country and the world. 
 

In tribute to our church's Scottish heritage, I 

close today with this blessing for each of us. 
 

You are the peace of all things calm 

You are the place to hide from harm 

You are the light that shines in dark 

You are the heart's eternal spark 

You are the door that's open wide 

You are the guest who waits inside 

You are the stranger at the door 

You are the calling of the poor 

You are my Lord and with me still 

You are my love, keep me from ill 

You are the light, the truth, the way 

You are my Saviour this very day.  

(celtic oral tradition - 1st millennium) 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Carroll County Veterans 

Remembrance Committee 
 

SPECIAL EVENT!                 We need you! 
 

Volunteers will be needed, food for the 

volunteers will be needed, or if you can help in 

any way, it will be appreciated.  We are 

thinking cookies, snacks, and drinks.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

The WALL is coming to the Flora Park on 

August 4, 5, 6, & 7, of 2016.  Viewing will be 

available 24 hours a day.  Volunteers and 

security will be present.  Honoring the Veterans 

is to be a healing experience and in a peaceful 

manner. 
 

If anyone would like to be a volunteer, donate 

food or monetary donations, or have questions,  

please call Larry Leach @ 765-564-2502 or 

Anita Hartman @ 765-564-1856.   
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

 
 



                                                                                               Flora Presbyterian Church   

                                                                                                            June 2016 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

 
 

 1 

 

2 

 

3 

 

4  
B=Sally Schmidt 
 

 

 

5  
N=Susan Scholl 

SR= Doug MacLauchlan 

SR=Ann Brown 

U=Marshall & Patsy    

        McCammack  

6 
VBS Planning 

Meeting @ 6:30PM 

7 

 
 

8  
B=Barbara   

    Wilkinson 
 

9 
B=Jason    

     McCammack 
B=Joan Moss 
 

 

10 
 

11  
B=Patsy    

     McCammack 
 

Flora Volunteer Fire 

Department Pancake 

Breakfast  6 to 10AM 
 

12 Congregational &  

Session Mtg and 

Birthday Celebration 
N=Susan Scholl 

SR=Tammy Moss 

SR=Marlene Smith 

U= Marshall & Patsy    

        McCammack 

 

13 
 

14 
B=Kris McGill 

 

15    
B=Echo Arcadia   

           Hollis 
 

Block Party @ 

FPC 5:30 to 8PM 
 

16 
 

17  
 

18 

19 Father’s Day 
N=Susan Scholl 

SR=Kathy King 

SR=Kent King 

U=Joan Moss 

     Susan Scholl 

 

20 7:00PM Crafters 

at Cutler Presb. 

 

21  

7:00PM Mary-

Martha Circle 

 

22  
 

23  
 
   

24 
 
 

25 

26 VBS 

6 to 8:30PM 
N=Susan Scholl 

SR=Mark Good 

SR=Laurie Brower 

U= Joan Moss 

      Susan Scholl 

 

27  

VBS 

6 to 8:30PM 
 

28 

VBS 

6 to 8:30PM 
 

29 

VBS 

6 to 8:30PM 
 

 

B=Tammy Moss 
 

30 

VBS 

6 to 8:30PM 
 

July 1 
B=Bev Mayfield 
 

July 2 

 

 

 

B=Birthday      N=Nursery       SR=Scripture Readers       U=Ushers                  

 

 
Choir Practice 9:30; Worship 10:15;   Sunday School as announced  



Flora Presbyterian Church 

211 S Center Street 

Flora, IN  46929 

florapc@embarqmail.com 

(547) 967-3907 

       First Class Mail 
        

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


